2311 Wilson Boulevard Suite 400 Arlington VA 22201 USA Phone 703 524 8800 | Fax 703 562 1942 www.ahrinet.org

Sent Via Email: expartecommunications@hq.doe.gov and jerry.dommu@ee.doe.gov

June 16, 2023

To: Jeremy Dommu, U.S. Department of Energy

John Cymbalsky, U.S. Department of Energy

From: Marie Carpizo, General Counsel, AHRI

RE: Ex Parte Communication on Energy Conservation Standards for Commercial Refrigeration Equipment.

On June 16, 2023, Air-Conditioning, Heating and Refrigeration Institute (AHRI), National Automatic Merchandising Association (NAMA), North American Association of Food Equipment Manufacturers (NAFEM) staff and members met with representatives from the Department of Energy (DOE) to discuss proposed energy conservation standards for Commercial Refrigeration Equipment. The meeting was held via teleconference. A list of attendees is provided below.

At the meeting, the AHRI staff reviewed a slide show presentation prepared by AHRI, NAFEM, and NAMA. (Exhibit 1) The group discussed concerns with a potential rulemaking for new energy conservation standards for commercial refrigeration equipment due to the current refrigerant transition, transition to new UL safety standard 60335-2-89, and impact on manufacturers and small businesses. (Exhibit 1) AHRI, NAFEM, and NAMA requested DOE issue a "no new standard" standard for energy conservation standards for commercial refrigeration equipment.

Attendees:

Jeremy Dommu, DOE
John Cymbalsky, DOE
Stephen R. Yurek, AHRI
Samantha Slater, AHRI
Marie Carpizo, AHRI
Charlie Souhrada, NAFEM
Felicia Jaeger, NAFEM
Alex Bandza, NAFEM
Wayne Morris, NAMA
Jeff Bauman, National Refrigeration and AC Products, Inc.
Joe Sanders, Traulsen Refrigeration

Stephen Schaffer, Hoshizaki America

Respectfully submitted,

m Canjugo

Marie Carpizo General Counsel

Air-Conditioning, Heating, and Refrigeration Institute (AHRI)

Exhibit 1: AHRI, NAFEM, NAMA Slide Show Presentation